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Abstract:

Principle is a very important science, as it is the science upon which the jurist relies 
to derive Islamic rulings using specific rules of deduction, relying on Islamic evidence 
such as the Qur'an and the Sunnah. The greatest reliance is placed on the evidence of 
the Sunnah, as it is the detailed, explanatory, and clarifying evidence of the Qur'an, 
whether in its specification of the generality of the Qur'an, its restriction of it, or its 
clarification of it. When we refer to these narrations, we find that some of them 
completely contradict another group of narrations, as one cannot be preferred over the 
other except through special rules, including rational rules such as the fall, and legal 
rules stipulated in the narrative texts transmitted from the Imams of the Household 
(peace be upon them), and among those narrations is the acceptable one of Omar bin 
Hanzala. Preferential factors, whether explicitly stated or implicitly stated, require 
adopting the preferred report over the other, based on the merits and characteristics of 
the chain of transmission, such as the characteristics of the narrator. Some preferential 



 

 
 

factors, whether explicitly stated or implicitly stated, require adopting the narration 
that possesses semantic preferential factors, such as the text's agreement. Although the 
accepted hadith the subject of this study is disputed in terms of its chain of 
transmission, its chain of transmission has been strengthened by the acceptance of it 
by jurists and legal theorists. We have not found anyone who has criticized Umar ibn 
Hanzala, as the accepted hadith is mentioned in the four books considered reliable by 
the Imamiyyah, and all of the chains of transmission in which it is mentioned are 
authentic. Jurists and legal theorists have relied heavily on this accepted hadith by 
establishing rules for weighing the evidence between two conflicting narrations. It has 
even been applied to Islamic rulings.
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